
 

Hi Volunteers, 
 
Wow, have we been here 9 weeks already?  We basically did 
siding related things all week.  You can see from the pictures 
that it is not a simple siding job.  I mentioned last week that 
there are three colors and three styles.  Getting them all in 
the right place with the correct trim makes it quite inter-
esting.  We have a “Special Ops” team bending sill flashing, Z 
flashing, drip cap, and 2 different sizes of hat channel for all 
the transitions.  After one week we are about ¾ done with 
the back so it is looking like a 4 week project.  We are getting 
better at it and I think the back is the hardest part because of 
the terrain we’re dealing with and that there are more vents 
to go around than on the other sides.    
 

The hollow metal door frames were scheduled to arrive this 
past week, but haven’t showed up yet.  We need to set some 
of them before we can complete the siding in some areas. 
 

I also included some pictures of the progress the trades are 
making with wiring, plumbing, and HVAC.  
 

Nathan Wusterbarth and his wife were here Thursday and 
Friday for a bit of roof work.  We know the roof system 
works because one cool morning a lot of water came out of 
the scuppers just from overnight condensation.  
 

Today, September 10, the church is having an official “write 
on the studs” event after church.  The school classes have 
been coming down during the week to do their signing.  
  
God Bless, 
Elwood Heldt 
507-327-3313 

 
Weekly Update from  

Immanuel Lutheran School, Hutchinson, MN 

September 10, 2023 

Did Goldilocks take your bed? 
Don’t worry, the teacherage has 
an empty one if you are interested 
in coming back to help finish up 
the siding.  Let us know if you 
want to return.  


